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 Deputies Investigate Serious Crash in Cicero 
 
 

Town of Cicero, New York – The Onondaga County Sheriff’s Office is investigating a serious crash that 

occurred this afternoon on Route 31 in the Town of Cicero, which sent two people to the hospital. 

        

At approximately 2:22 pm, Sheriff’s Deputies along with rescue personnel from the Cicero Fire Department and 

NAVAC Ambulance, responded to a two car crash on Route 31 near Lake Shore Road Spur. Witnesses tell 

Deputies that a Hyundai Sonata was traveling westbound on Route 31 when the vehicle drifted onto the 

shoulder of the road, nearly striking a pedestrian before crossing over into the eastbound lane of traffic where it 

struck a Chevrolet SUV and a pole before coming to rest. The driver of the Hyundai, identified as 66 year old 

Jack Adamo Sr. of Cicero, was rushed to Upstate University Hospital after he was discovered semi-conscious in 

the vehicle. The operated of the SUV, Deborah Wallace (52) of Cato, sustained a minor hand injury and was 

transported to St. Joseph Hospital.  

 

Deputies believe Adamo suffered from a medical related issue prior to the collision and he is currently listed in 

critical condition. The crash remains under investigation. 
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